News & Updates

October 22, 2012
Dear Colleagues,
As always, there is a lot happening in the district, in our union and in the state that affect our work in New Rochelle’s public schools.  I thought I‘d take this chance to bring you up to date on some recent developments and some upcoming dates. 
Thursday—October 25—Two Big Events

2nd  Annual Retirement Forum

The Forum was well received last year and is scheduled for Thursday from 4- 6 at NRHS.  

The Teachers’ Retirement System (TRS) has a presentation which will start at 4:15 which will explain benefits and answer questions.

The Employees’ Retirement System for all SRPs will have two informational presentations – one at 4:00 and a second at 5:00.

All members are welcome to learn more about what’s needed to plan wisely for retirement,  as well to know more about membership tiers, service credit, benefit options and more. 

Refreshments will be served!

New Rochelle Fund for Excellence Gala
Thursday night, celebrate achievement and support a worthy cause – the annual Fund Gala at the Fountainhead at 6:30  

The Fund is an important partner in providing opportunities for our students in all buildings – SAT prep classes, chess clubs, Literacy Festival are just a few of the programs that fund supports across the district.

Contact Sue Weisman (sweisman@nred.org) for ticket information.
Elections
As if you didn’t know from the debates, the non-stop coverage on cable news and countless political posts on Facebook, November 6 is Election Day!

NYSUT endorses candidates who support quality pre-K through post-graduate education, quality and affordable health care for all, the right to retire in dignity and security and the right of workers to organize and bargain collectively.

NYSUT and the AFT strongly support the re-election of President Barack Obama because of his work to pass laws that have helped all Americans - the Lilly Ledbetter Fair Pay Act; the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act; the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act; and the Tax Relief, Unemployment Insurance Re-authorization and Job Creation Act, among others.

NYSUT  supports candidates for Congress and the New York state Senate and Assembly who stand up on key issues affecting us, our students, our clients and our communities. In contrast, some candidates on the ballot this November would take away union rights to negotiate and slash education and health care. Locally, our union is encouraging members to support George Latimer in his efforts to be elected to the NY State Senate.
How you vote is up to you.  To see a list of all of NYSUT’s endorsed candidates, please check out this link: https://www.nysut.org/files/2012ElectionGuide.pdf
Pleases, seriously consider the information in this guide about where candidates stand on critical education, health care and workplace issues.

On November  6, you decide - your vote counts!

Annual Professional Performance Review Update
Our APPR Committee has been working overtime to wrap up an agreement that meets the requirements of the law, while at the same time is fair to teachers.  It is hoped that within the next week the plan will be finalized and be “uploaded” to the State Education Department (SED) for their approval.  

I have said this before, but it really bears repeating – change is difficult and the new APPR requirements seem onerous and designed to play “gotcha” with dedicated teachers’ careers.  On that there is no disagreement.  But I can only restate that, in negotiating this agreement, which we are required to do, there has been absolute agreement on both sides of the table that the agreement crafted in New Rochelle should not just comport with the law, but should be created so as to give every teacher the opportunity to earn an a fair rating based on his/her professional practice.  There is no desire on the part of the district administrators or building principals associated with these negotiations to play “gotcha.”  Our goal is to create an APPR plan that encourages reflective practice and which can best be described as a tool for professional development that helps teachers improve their delivery of instruction.  

While the union and the district are jointly  planning a series of meetings with staff members to explain the plan’s details and to answer questions in the next few weeks, I thought I would take this opportunity to “go into the weeds” a little bit on a few of the most frequently asked questions about the APPR.

Rubric for Direct Observation of Teacher Practice

As I mentioned in my September update, the union and the school district have agreed that the “Enhancing Professional Practice: A Framework for Teaching” by Charlotte Danielson will be the instrument used by principals and other supervisors in their direct observations of teacher’s work in the classroom.  

The “Danielson Rubric” is approved by the SED for use,  and in fact, seems to be the most popular rubric for teacher evaluations as evidenced by its selection in a large number of districts throughout the state. 

I have attached a copy of the rubric with this email so that interested teachers and staff may review it.

Number of Observations

All tenured teachers will be observed twice.  Probationary teachers will be observed three times.

The APPR legislation required that one of the observations be “unannounced.”  While all of us can agree that there is probably little value in an unannounced sort of “drive by” visit, it is nonetheless a requirement of the law.  The APPR Negotiating Committee has worked to try to make it more meaningful, or at least less objectionable.  

The principal or supervisor will advise staff member that he/she plans to make an “unannounced visit” within three days.  There is no pre-conference required and there is no formal “write-up” of the visit.  

The “formal observation” will be conducted much the same way observations have been conducted in the past and as outlined in our contract.  There will be a pre-observation conference for the teacher and supervisor to review the planned lesson and goals of the lesson.  The observation is followed by a post-observation conference, where the supervisor and the teacher reflect on the lesson and the supervisor makes any suggestions or recommendations for improvement. 

It is only after both observations have been completed that the supervisor will complete summary of his/her impressions of the teacher’s performance, based on the Danielson rubric, and award the points allotted (60) for this component of the APPR.

It should be noted that nothing in our negotiations would prohibit supervisors from “dropping in” or visiting classes throughout the school year, as they have always done and as is appropriate in their roles as supervisors of instruction.  However, supervisors are expected to let a teacher know , with three days notice, that a visit will be considered an “unannounced observation” as described above. 

Local Measures of Student Growth
20 points of the 100 points a teacher earns for his/her composite score is based on student achievement /growth on locally selected measures.  Our district, like many others, has opted to award these points on a school wide measure, computed locally.

It is clear that this option, allowed under the law and embraced by a number of other school districts, helps to level the playing field for all teachers, builds community and cohesion rather than competition and division and reinforces our long standing commitment to interdisciplinary teaching and learning, recognizing that literacy and computation skills are essential for  students to succeed in any academic area. 

Practically, what this means is that the HEDI score, (remember HEDI?  The acronym for teacher ratings – it stands for Highly effective, Effective, Developing, and Ineffective), for all teachers of all subjects in a given school will be based on student achievement on an aggregate measure of student growth for the entire school.  

Local measures of student growth include AimsWeb for kindergarten and first grade and the STAR Reading and Math Enterprise online assessments for all other grades 2 through 8. 
 In NRHS, the scores awarded to teachers for the locally selected measure of student growth will be based on the aggregate growth shown on the all of the NYS June Regents assessment. 
Student Learning Objectives

20 points of the 100 points a teacher earns for his/her composite score is based on student achievement /growth on state assessments or other comparable measures. 

For teachers who are teaching grades or courses for which there is no state assessment or Regents exam, Student Learning Objectives (SLOs – a really unfortunate acronym!) are used to calculate student growth or achievement.   The SLOs are established to measure student growth in those areas and to provide the 20 points of a teacher’s composite HEDI score that represents the state’s assessment of teacher effectiveness.  

SLOs are not negotiated by the union with the school district; they are determined by the district in conjunction with teachers or groups of teachers who fall in this category.   Currently work is being done across the district to establish SLOs that comply with the SED mandate that the SLOs developed by the local districts  be “rigorous and comparable across classrooms.”

Does this new APPR affect everyone?

Some staff members are not covered in the new law, and their evaluations will continue to be conducted as outlined in our contract.  Counselors, psychologists, social workers, speech language pathologists, pre-k teachers and teaching assistants are not affected by the new regulations. 

There will be more to talk about and many questions to answer on this topic in the weeks ahead as we come into full compliance with the law prior to the January deadline set by the Governor.  It is hoped that there will be opportunities to meet with staff on Conference Day (November 6) and on subsequent professional development half days so that all members better understand the terms and conditions of the new APPR plan in our district. 
FUSE Board of Representatives
The Board of Representatives met on October 16. Highlights of that meeting were:

· A discussion on how best to reinvigorate VOTE/COPE among our members.  VOTE/COPE is the political action committee of NYSUT and is funded through voluntary contributions by our members.  20% of money sent by out local is returned to the local for us to use in New Rochelle.
· Reps discussed training opportunities for building reps so they can better fulfill their important roles in the buildings. 

· Reps were reminded of several upcoming events – the SRP Recognition Day party on November 20 and the Retirement Forum this Thursday for all members at 4:00 at NRHS

· I shared with the Reps the “thank you” sent from the Chicago Teachers’ Association for our donation to their strike fund.

· As you may expect, the APPR negotiations were a topic of discussion and questions.

Our members are well represented by their building representatives, and our union is stronger for their willingness to serve as leaders in our schools and worksites.

Share My Lesson

Register now for "Share My Lesson." This is a free digital platform developed by AFT that allows educators around the country to collaborate, form communities and share teaching resources and innovative ideas. Sign up by Oct. 31 to be entered in a drawing for $5,000 to be used to help pay off student loan debt, or a $3,500 VISA cash card. www.sharemylesson.com
NYSUT Bowling Extravaganza!
Ttake a evening off from school related work,  and join NYSUT members from around the region for the first annual NYSUT Regional Bowling Extravaganza!   The event takes place on November 15 from 6 p.m. to approximately 8 p.m. at Spins Bowl in Mount Kisco.  All funds raised will be donated to Pro9ect Share which provides Thanksgiving meals for homeless men and women from around Westchester County.

The FUSE has enough members for at least one team and is hoping to field a second team as well!   The union will pay for all registration costs which include the shoe rental, bowling one game, food and cash bar.  FUSE shirts will be provided to the bowlers too!

Please let me know at the FUSE office if you are interested in being part of this event – even if you can’t bowl (which believe me, I can relate to!), you can enjoy a fun evening with your FUSE colleagues and our fellow NYSUT union members. 

Thanks for reading all of this  -- have a great weekt!

Please feel free to call or email if you have any questions or comments about anything I have written here!

Marty

